Bethany Police Department Body Worn Camera Report
Chief Chris Nichols-Bethany Police Department

The Bethany Police Department is comprised of two full time officers, both of which possess body cameras.  The cameras are in use each shift. Currently, the Bethany Police Department uses two body worn cameras that have been deployed since approximately June 1, 2019. 
When technical issues arise, usually consisting of uploading failures, we contact the manufacturer (GETAC) and they will trouble shoot the issue by talking us through on the phone or remoting in and conducting the fix themselves. Thus far, they have resolved all issues, which have been few in number.  
The Chief of Police reviews all recordings by the only other officer at the department.  These reviews are usually done as soon as the incident is completed and uploaded or as soon as the supervisor is back on duty. 
There are currently no recordings used in prosecution of ordinance, civil proceedings or internal affairs investigations.  Body cam footage is sent to the States Attorney upon request of the States Attorney or if the Chief believes it’s pertinent to the case.  It is not known whether or not the footage is used by the States Attorney with regards to plea negotiations.  As of this time, no body camera footage has been used in open court or proceedings from the Bethany Police Department.  

